Port Chalmers community gets serious about sustainability 

19 March 2010
The Port Chalmers community is meeting the most important challenge of our times head-on. Local people have organised a “transition town” workshop, to come up with practical projects that will immediately start developing a more resilient community.
Tina Grubba, one of the local organisers, says “The only way for local communities to adapt to a future with less – and increasingly expensive – oil is to build resilience at a local level. This will prepare us to meet the imminent changes we are facing.”
The workshop meeting will be at the Pioneer Hall, Port Chalmers, on Sunday, the 28th of March, from 2 pm until sometime after the pot luck dinner at 6 pm. All are welcome.

The afternoon’s activities will begin with input from acclaimed international and local experts, followed by discussions and planning workshops. The aim is to find out what the transition town process would look like for Port Chalmers, using participants’ practical knowledge and creative imagination. Areas for discussion will be education, transport, food, health, energy, work, and money systems.

Speakers include Dr Bob Lloyd, Tim Bishop, and other local experts. Dr Lloyd is Director of Energy Studies and Associate Professor in the Physics Department at Otago University. He is an international expert on energy conservation in residential housing and energy management including world energy resources and peak oil. 
Tim Bishop has a wealth of practical experience in helping people to adapt to a low oil future. He is the coordinator for the Otago Polytechnic's national competition, the Sustainable Habitat Challenge.  Tim is also a co-chair with Solar Action, the New Zealand Renewable Energy Society. 
“We are building on successful local initiatives already underway, such as The Patch Community Garden, the Harbour Cycle Network, and the Bags Not project,” says Ms Grubba. 
“We are also inspired by the actions being taken in our neighbouring transition town communities ‘up the line’ in Waitati, over the hill in North East Valley (and even down the line in Invercargill!)”
The transition town movement is an international response to the challenges of peak oil and climate change, and the effects that these will have both globally and locally. Other transition town initiatives include better public transport, shared energy systems, supporting local businesses, developing local currencies, and local food production. See www.transitiontowns.org.nz
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